
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

October 7, 2022 

 

Honorable Andrew Joyce, Chairman 

Albany County Legislature 

112 State Street, Room 710 

Albany, New York 12207 

   

Dear Chairman Joyce: 

 

The Office of the County Executive is requesting authorization to enter into an agreement with 

Mobility Development Operations, LLC to allow MDO to access one parking spot and charging 

station in the County’s 260 South Pearl Street parking lot. MDO is the company selected by the 

Capital District Transportation Authority (CDTA) to operate an electric vehicle car-share 

program in the Capital Region. The County worked with CDTA to identify a location that would 

expand access to electric vehicles in Albany County. The County will also have the ability to 

utilize the vehicle for municipal purposes when it is available. 

 

If you should have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Sincerely 

 

 

Daniel P. McCoy 

Albany County Executive 

 

 
 

cc: Hon. Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader 

 Hon. Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 

 Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 

 Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 
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